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School Motto: With Pride We Strive 
 

YEAR 6 ASSEMBLY  
The Year 6 class is hosting our next assembly this 
Friday 25 May at 2pm. All are welcome to watch our 
senior class present their performances to 
the audience.  
 
WALK TO SCHOOL 
About 60% of our school participated 
in Walk to School day which is a pretty good effort. 
Thank you to all students, community members and 
staff who participated in this health initiative. 
 
NATIONAL SIMULTANEOUS READING 
To help promote the joy of reading the school is 
participating in this Australian wide event this week. 
All over the country, primary students will share in the 
reading of the book Hickory Dickory Dash by Laura 
Wood at the same time. We have participated in 
simultaneous singing previously and look forward to 
this memorable event. 

 
KINDERGARTEN INTEREST FOR 2019 
Kindergarten applications for 
2019 are now open. 
Application for enrolment forms 
are available at our school 
office. If you have relatives or 
friends you think would be 
interested in enrolling for 
Kindergarten in 2019 at Clifton Park Primary School, 
they are welcome to collect a form at the office from 
Mrs Clarke or Mrs Clayton. Applications for 
enrolments are due by 20 July 2018. 
 
SCHOOL UNIFORM (REPEAT) 
We are all feeling the change in the weather and the 
children are starting to come dressed up for the 
colder days. Sometimes this can mean a drift away 
from the school uniform, with a diversity of leggings, 
jumpers and hoodies starting to appear. If you need 
to revisit the School’s Uniform Policy there is a copy 
of it on the school website. 
If your child does come to the school not in school 
uniform a ‘Student Dress Code Notice’ will be given 
to them to bring home. Could you 
please ensure that your children 
maintain our close conformity to 
the school uniform?  
Please label all clothing so it can 
be easily identified. 

 
STUDENT BANKING  
Please be advised dates have changed 
for this Term. A representative from the 
ANZ Bank, Australind, will be in the school corridor 
between 8:30am and 8:50am to assist with your 
child’s banking on Thursday June 14.  This is a 
meaningful way to teach your child to save by 
banking at the school every month. New customers 
are welcome. For more information please contact 
ANZ Australind Branch. Ph: 6164 2303. 
 
GIVE A DAMN GIVE A CAN 
We are in the closing stages of this charity drive. If 
you are able to send along some non-perishable 
goods to support this worthwhile charity we are 
happy to collect them and pass them on. We have a 
collection box in the school office. 
The service organisation that organises this event is 
very concerned about the lack of donations this year 
and has asked us to strongly support this venture. 
One of the reasons for the poor response is that 
plastic collection bags were not provided to every 
household via their letterboxes. In previous years 
these bags, with donated food items, were then left 
on the landowner’s letter box ready for collection. 
The use of plastic bags is being strongly 
discouraged across all sectors, and the 
flow on effect for this particular fundraiser 
has been significant. 

 
 

COMING EVENTS 
 

 

May  

25 Year 6 Assembly 

 

June 

4  WA Day – Public Holiday 

11 Uniform Shop Open 2:45pm-3:15pm 

14  ANZ Student Banking  

(8:35am – 8:50am) 

15 Eisteddfod – (Choir) 
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WHY DO WE COMMEMORATE WA DAY? 
WA Day (formerly known as Foundation Day) is a public holiday in Western Australia. It is 
celebrated on the first Monday in June each year and commemorates the founding of the 
Swan River Colony in 1829. This colony, of course, was the start of the European settlement 
of the future state of Western Australia. 
History:  
25 April 1829 - HMS Challenger, under Captain Charles Fremantle, anchored off Garden Island.  
2 May - Capt. Fremantle officially claimed the western part of Australia for Britain.  
31 May - The merchant vessel Parmelia – with the new colony's administrator, Lieutenant-Governor James 
Stirling, other officials, and civilian settlers on board arrived in the night and sighted the coast on 1 June.  
6 June - The warship HMS Sulphur arrived, carrying the British Army garrison.  
11 June - The Swan River Colony was officially proclaimed by Gov. Stirling. Ships carrying more civilian settlers 
began arriving in August.  
12 August - the wife of the captain of HMS Sulphur, Mrs Helena Dance, standing in for Mrs Ellen Stirling, cut 
down a tree to mark the founding of the colony's capital (now called the City of Perth). 
 
ANXIETY 
Anxiety is increasing in our society, especially in in our youth. Many of us are not skilled nor do we have 
strategies in how to deal with it. I have included in this newsletter an article entitled ‘6 Positive Ways to 
respond to your Anxious Child’ by Dr Jodi Richardson. This may be helpful to you.  
 

Ric Gates 
PRINCIPAL 

  

How is your child/ren’s daily reading practice going? 
 

Is it part of your family’s routine? 
 

To assist with this very valuable strategy to improve 

reading, the school has provided all students in Yr 1 - 
Yr 6 with a Reading Journal. Recording the daily 
reading in the way suggested in the picture below, 
provides an opportunity for you to talk about what has 
been read and develop a love of reading. To add 
further incentive, the school provides little 
acknowledgements after every 25 journal entries. 
Daily reading is a great is a great habit to get into. 
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6 Positive Ways to Respond to your Anxious Child 

By Dr Jodi Richardson 

 
When our kids feel anxious they come to us for help. Help to stop the worrying thoughts spinning around their head, help to get rid of the 
feeling of dread that wells up inside their tummy and help to feel safe, calm and happy. We want so much to be able to do that for them. 
They turn to us because they know how much we love them, and they trust us (all knowing beings) to do and say all the ‘right’ things. But 
what are the right things to do and say? 
While there’s no such thing as the perfect script for parenting anxious kids there are things we can do to 
make a powerful difference to how they feel. These ideas will help you to help your kids feel understood, 
valued and empowered to manage their anxiety. 
 
 
 
1. Empathy first, always 
When they’re feeling anxious, the very first thing kids need to 
know is that we get it. That we understand how they feel. When 
we show empathy, anxious kids feel validated. Different to 
sympathy, where they know you care about their suffering, 
empathy shows you feel their suffering, that you know what it 
feels like to experience fear, anxiety and worry. If you stay 
calm, cool as a cucumber, not showing any emotion, this is 
actually a sign to anxious kids that you don’t get it. This can 
lead to them turning up the dial on their emotions and 
behaviour so you eventually do get it. You don’t have to agree 
with their reaction or what they’re saying, but a powerful first 
response to anxiety is to validate how they’re feeling. 
 
2. The antidote to mental time travel 
When kids start thinking about the ‘if onlys’ and ‘what ifs’ they’re 
engaging in something us humans are all too good at - Mental 
time travel. And usually not in a good way! Helping bring their 
attention to the present moment using mindfulness can help 
down-regulate their emotional response. A really effective way 
to do this is to help your child, no matter what age, tune into 
their senses. Ask them to name 5 things they can see, 4 things 
they can hear,   3 things they can touch and so on. Bringing 
their attention back to the here and now is an incredibly 
powerful thing to do when anxiety shows up. 
 
3. Press the button 
Anxious thinking can have our kids endlessly ruminating over 
thoughts and fears. As we teach them to tune into what they’re 
thinking, we can teach them that they don’t have to believe 
everything they think. Thoughts are just a bunch of words, like 
the ones on this page. It’s how they tune their thoughts that 
hurts them. A fun way of helping younger kids see their 
thoughts for what they are is the ‘Press the button’ technique. I 
use this with our 7 year old. Let’s say she’s thinking “A scary 
clown is going to chase me” in her dream when she falls 
asleep. That’s her thought. Now it’s time to press the button. 
The ‘button’ is actually my nose. And when she presses it I say 
her thought in the most ridiculous voice I can muster. She 
laughs her head off. Then she does the same. I press her nose 
and she repeats the thought in an even sillier voice! We both 
crack up laughing. We keep going back and forth using silly 
voices. It takes all the sting out of the thought, and helps remind 
her that it’s just a thought, not a fact. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
4. Ahhhh Statements 
Ahhhh statements are a brilliant way to validate how your child 
is feeling and to remind them that their thoughts are not facts. 
Repeating back what you’re hearing about how they’re feeling 
shows you’re listening and trying to understand. It’s also a great 
way to help your child’s develop a more nuanced emotional 
vocabulary. 
“Ahhhh, you’re feeling anxious right now…” 
“Ahhhh, you’re having one of those ‘I might mess it up’ ideas…” 
“Ahhhh, you’re feeling disappointed that didn’t work out for 
you…” 
 
5. Thought bubbles 
Helping our kids to notice their thinking is such an important 
skill. We all have this kind of mental chatter constantly going on 
in our minds. When our kids are caught up in a thought it can 
be extremely worrying and anxiety provoking. A bit like getting 
swept down a river. But when we can get our kids ‘out of the 
river’ and start ‘watching from the riverbank’, it’s far easier for 
them to see their thoughts for what they are. You can ask 
younger kids what their ‘thought bubble’ is saying, and liken it to 
what they see when they read a comic. You can ask older kids 
to start paying attention to the thoughts that come and go in 
their minds. This really helps kids get some distance between 
themselves and their thinking. 
 
6. Is it helpful? 
Let’s say your child come’s home and tells you “I’m terrible at 
maths”. Instead of trying to dispute this by saying “of course 
you’re not”, “you’re being too hard on yourself”, “remember last 
year when you won the ‘mathematician of the month’ award”, 
try asking your child if what he/she said is helpful. It’s a simple 
but powerful question. They’ll say “no” which opens up a 
conversation to discuss what would be helpful. Maybe more 
support, perhaps a chat with the teacher, more time spent 
practicing or possibly even a tutor. It will help your child calm 
down and develop a growth mindset, with an understanding 
that ability isn’t fixed, and that effort and persistence will move 
them forward, no matter how stuck they feel. 
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The NEW 2018 / 2019 Entertainment Memberships are here! 
 

 
 

 
 

Discover thousands of valuable 2-for-1 and up to 50% off 

offers for many of the best restaurants, cafés, arts, 

attractions, hotels, travel, shopping and much more – choose 

the style of Membership that suits you best: 

 The traditional Entertainment™ Book Membership 

 The Entertainment™ Digital Membership for your 
smartphone! 

 

 
The uniform shop will be open in Term 2  

on the following date: 
 

Monday 11th June  
 

OPENING TIME 

2:45pm - 3:15pm 
Our uniform shop is located in the undercover 

area in the canteen  
 

School Uniform Order Forms are available at the 

front office. Complete and place them in the 

uniform box in the hallway  and they will be 

processed as soon as possible. 

 

Lauree Sims 
Uniform Coordinator 

Monday – Friday 
during school hours 

PH: 0400 239 144 
 

 



  

 
  
 

  

  

Lost Property 

 

 2x camp chairs 
 Eagles hoodie 
 Basketball 
 Kids golf set 

Please contact CPPS office on 9725 2400 if any of these 
items belong to you. 

 
 



  

 
  
 

 

  

 

 
 

 

GIVE A DAMN  
GIVE A CAN 

 
 

As part of “Give A Damn, Give A Can” 
campaign we have a collection box in the 
school office. If you are able to send along 
some non-perishable goods to support this 
worthwhile charity we are happy to collect 
them and pass them on. 
 

 

 

 

WAAPA Winter School 2018 

WAAPA at ECU is offering an exciting 
performing arts program for children and young 
people these July school holidays. For the first 
time, we are including courses for students 
from Years 1 to 12. The Winter School includes 
classes in drama, acting, screen acting, dance, 
musical theatre and RAP.  

For information about the many courses on 
offer please visit Winter School or contact 
Gabrielle Metcalf at g.metcalf@ecu.edu.au or 
9370 6775. 

 

 

https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.waapa.ecu.edu.au%2Fcorporate-training-and-short-courses%2Fexplore-short-courses&data=02%7C01%7Cjodie.clayton%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cd43fd0d0aac747b74e3208d5bece1e4e%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C636624715016124103&sdata=s1qUZcKEQzDkr50z%2FFCUebA2SBe1qbvWKmh0IJA0q4s%3D&reserved=0
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